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ESRD Providers 
 
In PRN 12-03, the Oklahoma Health Care Authority (OHCA) distributed guidance 
regarding the End Stage Renal Disease (ESRD) Prospective Payment System (PPS) 
payment methodology beginning July 1, 2012. This letter is to notify you of an error 
regarding the table that holds services considered separately billable.   
  
During regular claims review, OHCA discovered codes not in the initial guidance 
document that were inappropriately included on the separately billable table. The codes 
have now been removed OHCA recouped claims that were inappropriately reimbursed. 
The date of the recoupment was 5/13/2015. 
 
Services that are not considered part of the ESRD PPS bundle include: the furnishing of 
blood, blood products and supplies, vaccines and telehealth. These items remain 
separately billable.  
 
I apologize for any inconvenience this error may cause. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please phone Aaron Morris 
at (405) 522-7533 or email at Aaron.Morris@okhca.org. Thank you for your continued 
service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
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